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Mid-Atlantic USGA Update

Preparation For Winter Is
Well Underway

By Keith Happ,
December 12, 2011

(L) During the winter and early spring, the sun is much lower in the southern
sky. Take the time during the winter months to evaluate sun angles in essential
areas of the course. (R) Topdressing to protect the turf prior to winter weather

can provide a level of insulation and a degree of additional free drainage for
the crowns (the growing points) of the turf.

How long is your winter work check list? Most golf course
superintendents have almost completed their preparation for the
upcoming winter months. Preparing the turf for dormancy and
freeze/thaw cycles takes time and should not be taken lightly.
There are several strategies that can be employed to maximize
turf health and minimize the potential for problems next spring.
The following are some key examples.

 Aeration should be conducted on greens, tees and fair-
ways. These are the most important areas for play, and as
such should be prepared in a proactive manner. Not having
the opportunity to do so can compromise the turf’s ability
to tolerate winter conditions.

 Topdress heavily where possible! Topdressing applica-
tions provide a degree of insulation near the crowns of the
turf, while providing a level of free drainage. The degree
to which topdressing is applied does vary, and you can
always contact us to discuss your particular issue. How-
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President’s Message

Hello Central Penn. I am excited to serve our association as President and keep us moving forward
as a group. I would like to thank and congratulate Mr. Faron “Grandpa” Stoops for his dedicated ser-
vice and commitment to the CPGCSA, and on becoming a Grandpa. I knew I saw some grey hair at
the last meeting!

I would also like to welcome and congratulate our newest board member, Grant Huffman.
The association is in good financial shape and is continuing to grow. We really do need more par-

ticipation at our events though. Come on out to a meeting to learn, network, play some golf, and most
important, have some fun. COME ON!!!!!!

If anyone would like to host a meeting this coming year please let me know as the schedule hasn’t
been completed yet.

This is the time of year to take some much needed time off so make sure you do it! Make your
family become sick of you. After the past two seasons from hell I guarantee you deserve it. Take
some time to attend the educational opportunities as well. There are plenty out there and they all offer
something new to learn.

During the upcoming year I hope to see some new faces and get to know some people better. I
hope everyone has a wonderful holiday season!!!!!!!

Barry Bollinger

ever, targeting at least 100 to 200 lbs of topdressing per 1,000 square feet is a great start. There are
returns of scale that have to be considered, and the priorities should begin with the greens, tees,
approaches and then, if funds are available, the fairway turf.

 Disease Control procedures should be conducted. Most courses in the Mid-Atlantic Region treat
to control snow molds (pink and gray). The application is made as late in the year as possible to
receive season-long control. When these procedures are implemented, other strategies, such as
mowing, need to stop. Superintendents don’t want to mow off the protection just to appease a
small group of golfers who think the greens should be prepared more aggressively during the win-
ter months. If absolutely necessary, roll the surfaces rather than mow dormant grass! At some
operations, anti-desiccant sprays are used to protect the turf from drying winter winds. Again,
mowing should not be conducted until such time that the turf begins to grow consistently, i.e. next
spring!

 Spot Maintenance – areas that need extra work. Late fall is an excellent time to catch up on some
of the isolated maintenance needs throughout the course. For example, aggressively aerate all high
traffic areas to address compaction damage. While the aeration holes are present, introduce rye-
grass seed to improve turf density and offer a level of improved traffic tolerance. In most instances
the soils are still warm enough for ryegrass seed to germinate. Leaf clean-up should be completed
prior to introducing seed to these areas.

 Tree Work. Don’t forget to evaluate sun angles in all critical areas of the course. Where possible,
prune or harvest unnecessary trees and undergrowth. Provide every opportunity to start the
year off with the best possible growing conditions. Progress can be made even if only one or two
areas of need are addressed -- anything will help!

 Winter Play Policy. Has your course determined what its winter play policy will be? Will the
greens be closed to play when the grass goes dormant (which is happening now)? Will there be
winter/alternate greens and tees? Will the course be open for play, recognizing (and budgeting for)
the traffic damage that can occur when greens and tees are played during the winter? There are no
easy answers to this issue; each course must determine what is best for them. Nonetheless, it is
good to discuss that policy now.

The Mid-Atlantic Region agronomists are part of our agronomic support team. If you have a question
or concern, give us a call or send an e-mail. You can reach Stan Zontek (szontek@usga.org) and Darin
Bevard (dbevard@usga.org) at 610-558-9066 or Keith Happ (khapp@usga.org) at 412-341-5922.

USGA …….continued from page 1



The Green Sheet Page 3

Membership News
The following individual has applied for membership into

our association. If there are no written objections within the
next seven days, they will be accepted into CPGCSA at the
next meeting.

Kathy Conard..................................Class AF
Sales Rep, Harrell’s

If you know of anyone who is interested in membership
into the association, please have them contact Tim Hill at
717-336-3847.

Membership information is also available on the
Central Penn website at:

www.cpgcsa.org

Congratulations to:

“Grandpa” Faron Stoops. Granddaughter Mika was born on
October 23, 2011.

Golf Results
The final CPGCSA tournament for the year was held at

Carlisle Country Club. We want to thank Greg Fantuzzi and
his staff for hosting this tournament. The golf course was in
excellent shape considering the fact that it had rained almost 2
inches on the previous day. It was very educational as Greg
and his staff was going thru the final stage of converting from
Perennial Ryegrass fairways into Bentgrass fairways. Any-
way, thank you Greg and here are the results from the tourna-
ment:

The format was 2 Best ball gross and net.

Gross
1st Place - 151 2nd Place - 152
John Colo Matthew Turner
Tom Czaus Brad Helcoski
Jason Johnson Brian Ahrens
Mark MacDonald Joe Sellers

Net
1st Place - 125 2nd Place - 126
Dave Dewitt Tim Hill
Andy Sheehan Mike Lutz
Chad Oxenreider Bryant Rousch
Scott Keener

Longest Drive
Brad “Pee Wee” Helcoski

Closest to Pin
#6 Scott Hunter 11’4”

#13 Scott Keener 13’5”
#17 Andy Sheehan 12’4
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GCSAA Chapter Delegates Report
By Alan FitzGerald

“Ask and you shall receive” was the theme for the 19th GCSAA Chapter Delegates Meeting, where the GCSAA Board of Di-
rectors, 2012 board candidates, and 89 delegates representing 92 of GCSAA’s 100 affiliated chapters, convened at the Hilton
Kansas City Airport October 29-30.

Association executive staff and elected leaders solicited feedback and frank discussion on a multitude of topics and charged
attendees to communicate with their respective chapters upon their return home. GCSAA Vice President Sandy Queen, CGCS set
the tone in his welcome to the delegates saying “we want to hear from you. It is vital that you share this information with your
chapters.”

Value of Membership
GCSAA President Bob Randquist, CGCS repeated a message that he has emphasized throughout his term in office: GCSAA

must enhance the value of membership and demonstrate it to the members. He outlined several new programs implemented in the
past year including expansion of the field staff program, creation of a new job board, growth of social media, a new website, new
resources to enhance sustainability of the golf facility and the online Self Assessment Tool to measure member competency and
identify resources to facilitate improvement. Some great news President Randquist also announced is that GCSAA webcasts will
be free to members beginning in November. Randquist advised that members can expect more value for their membership in the
near future, including:

 Expanded On-Demand Courses

 Special member access for research and information from the Applied Turfgrass Science publication.

 A nutrient management template is being developed. Publishing the fourth survey of the GCSAA Environmental Profile:
Energy Use and Conservation.

GCSAA continues to be vigilant in its efforts to keep the association strong for future generations by focusing on:

 Growing and diversifying revenue streams

 Supporting industry efforts to grow the game of golf

 Continuing to communicate the value of the association and members to golfers and employers

 Creating a greater affiliation between members and The Environmental Institute for Golf (EIFG) Continuing to build en-
gagement at the chapter level

This discussion and an open town hall meeting format generated many suggestions as to how GCSAA might increase and
demonstrate value, with many ideas focused on delivering value at the chapter level through field staff and enhanced use of tech-
nology.

Field Staff Expansion
Randquist elaborated on the field staff program, noting that four regions (Florida, Great Lakes, South Central, Southwest)

were staffed and two more would be assigned by the end of 2011 (Northeast, Northwest). All nine GCSAA regions are slated to
have resident field staff by the end of 2013. The mission of field staff is to assist GCSAA affiliated chapters to become more ef-
fective and to fully comprehend the services provided by GCSAA for the benefit of all members. Steve Randall, Senior Manager
of Chapter Outreach, shared with the delegates that while each chapter has its own unique challenges and goals the overall objec-
tives for the program are:

 Assist chapters with developing and implementing best practices.

 Facilitate strategic planning sessions.

 Help chapters improve their financial standing.

 Be a two-way communication vehicle to strengthen the relationship between GCSAA and the chapter.

 Enhance the profession by working with allied organizations on advocacy issues. Assist chapters with membership re-
cruitment and retention.

He said the directive for the program remains unchanged: to create a greater link between the association and its chapters –
something he believes is happening “to an even greater degree” than he had expected this early in the program.
GCSAA staff also provided several examples of the activities where field staff have helped to facilitate chapter effectiveness
through association programs including strategic planning, advocacy, membership growth and allied association relations. A
roundtable discussion was conducted among smaller groupings of delegates to examine areas for opportunity and measures of



The Green Sheet Page 5

success for field staff. The feedback was loud and clear that the program had great potential to create an even greater impact in
the future.

Member Standards: 10 Years Later
President Randquist informed the delegates of a recently formed group that will conduct a strategic review of the GCSAA

Membership Standards which will take a strategic look at the impacts the membership standards have had on the association
and its members. It has been 10 years since members approved the implementation of member standards. Randquist, who
served on the group that coordinated the development of those standards, said the current board felt the review was prudent,
but not based on any preconceived notions.

“Ultimately there may be no changes to the standards,” Randquist said. “But the board felt enough time had passed since
the implementation that we could get some feedback on the impact. We selected the advisory group, but that is as far as we
went. What they find will not be directed by the board.”

The group will review the impact of the standards to determine if the goals are being met, if there have been any unintended
consequences, and make recommendations to the board on a future course of action in regards to standards. It will feature a
diverse cross section of the membership including certified members, Class A, SM and C representatives. There is no firm
deadline for the group’s report, but an update on the group’s progress will be delivered at the 2012 Chapter Delegates Meeting.
The newly formed Membership Standards Advisory Group’s mission and purpose will be to:

 Determine if the original goals of PDI have been, or are being met;

 Determine if GCSAA Membership Standards have had any unintended consequences for the association and its mem-
bers that should be addressed moving forward

Make recommendations on a future course of action for the Association in regards to Membership Standards.

The Environmental Institute of Golf (EFIG):
Rhett Evans CEO also discussed the repositioning of the Environmental Institute for Golf. There have been concerns with

the trend of decreasing member support of the EIFG. Only 14% of members contribute. Moving forward there will be a re-
branding campaign which will begin at conference and show. This campaign will focus on creating a stronger tie between
members and the EIFG. The current board of trustees has been restructured. There will be 7 members, 4 of which are GCSAA
board members. EIFG will continue to fund programs administered by GCSAA. Including: Scholarships, Education, Outreach
efforts & Research

Additional Discussion Items/Activities
 It was announced that members wishing to apply for certification can now do so immediately upon attainment of

Class A status. The additional requirements of one year as a Class A and 5.0 education points have been removed.
 GCSAA continues to grow its collaboration with allied golf associations to strengthen the game of golf. It is impera-

tive that representatives of those organizations on the facility level work in the same fashion to affect positive change
as well.

 Newly appointed chief operating officer Richard Konzem was introduced.
 Candidates running for board and officer positions made presentations and hosted breakout discussions
 An in-depth presentation on GCSAA government relations efforts revealed collaboration among staff, chapters and

allied associations is having a positive impact.
 Four chapters made presentations on programs they have instituted with the assistance of GCSAA resources in the

areas of BMP development, media/public relations, strategic planning and government relations.
 The GCSAA promotional package on the Golf Channel was well-received and supported as an important investment

of funds.
 Outlined were new features for Conference and Show, and the National Championship and Golf Classic including

education programs, networking opportunities and cost-saving options available to attendees. Perhaps the biggest

change in 2012 for the GCSAA National Championship & Golf Classic will be a chapter incentive program for golf-

ers who have not participated in the tournament in the past two years. To that end the Chapter Team competition has

been enhanced so that the winning team in both the net and gross category will now receive a percentage of the entry

fees as a grant payable to the chapter.

Presentations Available Online
If interested the meeting’s full presentations are available online at: http://www.gcsaa.org/Community/Chapter-

Delegates-Meeting/Members/2011-Chapter-Delegates-Meeting.aspx
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Seasons Greetings!

Mark Your Calendars…………

Winter Educational Meeting
February 2, 2012

West Shore Country Club


